CPIC/PM Community of Practice 
April 29, 2008 Meeting Minutes
Location: U.S. Department of Commerce

Chair:  Stuart Simon (Commerce)
Thanks to Charles Santangelo (DHS) for producing these meeting minutes.

Old News

Gerry Smith agreed to provide a summary of the March meeting at which Treasury demonstrated its CPIC software. 

Discussion of CPIC News items

Stuart mentioned that the Watch List Scorecard has been posted to the OMB website.  A brief discussion of how classified 300s are handled then ensued.  Stuart said he would send a suggestion to OMB regarding adding an option for “Other” on security questions to give agencies the opportunity to explain their investments’ security status.

Jay Goldberg (Transportation) mentioned that there is no option to select “Not Applicable” for C&A requirement questions.  It was generally determined that answering N.A. simply draws OMB’s attention, and should be avoided in any case.

Regarding agencies process for baselining and for developing consolidated business cases, Gerry Smith (Treasury) said he would forward Treasury’s baselining guidance for posting to the CPIC/PM Wiki.  Treasury is also developing EVM guidance.  He commented that conducting EVM on consolidated investments is virtually meaningless.

Concerning implementation of FAC P/PM policy only DHS of the seven agencies present said that their agencies were close to implementing FAC P/PM requirements and DHS was just updating policy that was already in place.  

Stuart noted that PMI had created a program management certification to complement its project management certification but that, as Gerry commented, it was just the PMP best practices on steroids. 
Guest Speaker on Capital Planning and the 2010 Budget Process

Neil Shapiro, formerly of OMB, and now Acting Director of Budget at Commerce talked about the OMB 2010 budget guidance for a current services only budget submission.  The bottom line is that all departments will submit a “current services” budget that reflects the status quo, FY 2009 budget plus inflation.  Here are a few highlights of his presentation:
· No new programs should be submitted; no increase in funding for existing programs (except for inflation).  However, if outyear funding increases were already part of a previously submitted exhibit 300 profile, attendees at a recent Budget Officer Advisory Council agreed that it made no sense to arbitrarily straight line the exh. 300 funding profile. 
· Some FY 2010 “anomalies,” for known capital expenditure increases such as for launching a scheduled satellite or conducting the Decennial census, would most likely be permitted.  

· It is most likely that there will be a Continuing Resolution (CR) for the start of FY 2009 until the new President is inaugurated in January.  Therefore, any programs requirements significant funding increases in 2009 will have to be negotiated with Congress up front, as part of the (CR). 
· In addition, to needed exhibit 300s to support current services, each department will need to have exhibit 300s to document proposed initiatives, particularly for new capital projects.  
· OMB is not likely to want the narrative descriptions justifying budget requests, but only the actual budget sought.  OMB 300s should continue to be prepared.
· The transition teams of the incoming president would likely be delineated by departments. Their deliberations will take place in the few weeks before and after the January 20 Inauguration, but before the presentation of the new administration’s budget in February.
· Given this timeline of event it was likely to be March or April until there is a final 2009 or 2010 budget. 
Upcoming Meeting Time and Agenda 

The next meetings agenda will be to discuss the OMB A-11 95% solution.  Depending on when the 95% solution is released the meeting will take place either on May 20 or June 3.  It will be held the usual time (1-3pm) at the Department of Commerce.  Note - since the OMB draft was released today the next meeting will be held May 20.   
